
Elizabeth Dyer Convocation Report for Convention 

In February of 2021 Elizabeth Dyer Convocation held its first meeting. We were convened by Theresa 
Luebcke and held elections for different Diocesan Committees and who would be Dean and Warden.  

The results of the election are as follows:  

Position Clergy / Lay Election Year Term Length 
Dean Rev. Annette Joseph, Christ 

Church Cape Girardeau 
rector@christchurchcape.org 

2022 2 years 

    
Warden Mike Malone, Holy Cross 

Poplar Bluff 
malonem@gmail.com 

2022 1 year 

    
Diocesan Council Joshua Smith, Christ Church 

Cape Girardeau 
Joshua@christchurchcape.org 

2022 1 year 

    
 Sondra Kekec, All Saints’ 

Farmington 
music4allsaints@gmail.com 

2022 2 year 

    
 The Rev. Dr. Carol Wesley, St 

John & St. James, Sullivan 
Robbiepug@sbcglobal.net 

2022 3 year 

    
Diocesan Mission & 
Ministry (M&M) 

Rev. Richard Wiskus, St. 
Paul’s Ironton (All Saints’ 
Farmington) 
richardwiskus@yahoo.com 

2022 1 year 

    
 Barb Pinkerton, Holy Cross 

Poplar Bluff 
carver1@semo.net 

2022 2 year 

    
Leadership Team Treasurer 2022 *Appointed* 
 Clerk 2022 *Appointed* 
 Communications/Web 2022 *Appointed* 

We appointed Martha DeMent as our Clerk and Joshua Smith as our communications/web person. No 
Treasurer has been appointed at this time.  

We held the Installation for the Dean, Annette Joseph and Warden, Brother Mike Malone on June 19 at 
St. Vincent-in-the-Vineyard Ste. Genevieve. It was a nice time of fellowship with one another and a 
delicious meal.  



On August 17 we held a pre-convention hearing for the Imperiled Congregations Canon and for 
instructions on nominating people in our churches for Diocesan elections. This went well and allayed 
concerns on the proposed Canon.  

We are looking forward to a celebration of the Convocation’s namesake, Elizabeth Dyer on Oct. 22 at 11 
a.m. at All Saints in Farmington. As we head into the year ahead, we realize because of our distance 
from one another holding events is difficult and at the same time important. Maybe this will lead us to 
dream of ways in which we can zoom events to have fun and fellowship with one another. Zoom seems 
to be the best way to gather us all, so we can leverage this into something life giving as we continue to 
encourage and love one another.  

Respectfully Submitted  

Annette Joseph, Dean  


